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Seven Charlie in steep Calabash country 
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Call out: 
 
On the evening of Tuesday 24 April, Seven 
Charlie (Graham, Barry, Jacqui) attended a 
caravan accident on Ingelara Hill.  No one 
was injured, though the caravan was 
destroyed. Seven Alpha (Nick, Jeremy) 
was called to assist, but was stood down 
before reaching the scene. 
  
Two trucks (Charlie, Graham, Jeremy, 
Barry and Alpha, Nick, Michael) attended a 
hazard reduction burn along the steep 
Calabash Fire Trail on Thursday 10 May, 
as part of the planned series of burns in 
high country between Jerangle and 
Michelago. It was expected that wet 
conditions would make the burn difficult, 
but nearly a kilometre along the trail was 
cleared. An excellent map from Fire 
Control also gave good indications of 
several koala colonies – not to be burned!   
 
Crews were home by dark, and told not to 
burn on the following days as high winds 
were forecast.    
 
At around nine in the evening on 
Wednesday 16 May, a fire was reported on 
Poveys Road.  Seven Charlie (Graham) 
investigated, and found a 40m front 
burning in bush beside the road, which was 
quickly extinguished.                                �      
                        
                                  �
Annual General Meeting: 
 
The Brigade Annual General Meeting was 
held on Saturday 12 May at the fire station.  
Congratulations to office bearers, all 
elected unopposed (see panel opposite). 
Two changes were the election of Jacqui 
Williams as Fund Raising officer, and 
Michael Burton as Deputy Captain. The 
meeting heard reports from the President, 
the Treasurer, and the Captain, as well as 



from RFS Cooma-Monaro Operations 
Officer Chris Allen. The AGM was followed 
by a BBQ – thanks to Julith and Ray for 
their hard work which was much 
appreciated.                                             ��
 
 
Lovegrass: 
 
Older residents of the Monaro are aware of 
the extreme danger posed by African 
lovegrass. Captain Graham has asked us 
to post a reminder about this dangerous 
weed. 
 
Like many other species, lovegrass 
(Eragrostic curvula) was introduced as an 
erosion control measure – during the 
recent heavy rains, it did offer some 
protection against rushing water. It may 
also have been introduced as seeds in 
imported fodder, perhaps during the Boer 
War as horses were transported 
backwards and forwards. It has spread into 
Queensland, Victoria and WA, with heavy 
infestations in our region, from the ACT 
border to south of Cooma. It is an 
aggressive colonist, especially of pastures, 
and replaces more palatable species. 
Seeds can remain viable for up to 17 
years. Generally, stock avoid eating it. In 
other areas, there is a good fodder cultivar 
called E. curvula ‘Consol’. 
 
From the fire brigade standpoint, it is highly 
flammable, and presents a serious fire 
hazard. Unlike other dangerous plants, this 
is true at all times of the year  – once 
lovegrass has been “cured” by sun, wind or 
frost, it burns fiercely and a fire front can 
move extremely quickly, making it very 
dangerous. 
 
A characteristic of lovegrass is that “it 
burns three times” – that is, the top fronds 
burn, then the stems, and the tussocky 
mass at ground level. This makes it difficult 
to extinguish, and requires a firefighter to 
get very up-close-and-personal with the fire 

front in order to spray water under the 
protective upper layers. 
 
Brigade Captains Graham (Colinton) and 
Brent Wallis (Michelago) are asking local 
residents to be extra vigilant when doing 
any burning, of piles or pasture.  
 
Please let  your neighbours know of any 
planned burn, and  LET YOUR LOCAL 
FIRE BRIGADE KNOW .                          �      
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Michael, not on a cliff, but the Calabash 
trail 

 
Regional RFS Forums: 
from Sandra Lauer 
 
Assistant Commissioner Dominic Lane 
from NSW RFS headquarters has been 
undertaking a series of regional forums to 
meet with volunteers across the state. 
Graham, Jeremy, Barry and Sandra 
represented Colinton RFB at the Monaro 
region forum on Wednesday 9 May, at 
Nimmitabel Community Hall. 



The main message conveyed by the 
volunteers at the forum was the need for 
increased financial and operational support 
for all rural fire brigades across the Monaro 
region.  
 

 
 

Sandra, Graham, Mick H in Nimmitabel 
 

It was reported by the group captains that 
many of the localities in the Monaro are 
experiencing an increase in potential fire 
risk, mainly due to changes in landscape 
management and the impact of recent 
weather patterns on local conditions. The 
urgency of this was highlighted by the 
request from council representatives in 
attendance for support from the NSW RFS 
to seek increased funding regarding rural 
fire-related expenses from the state 
government.                                             �     
 
 
 

Training: 
 
The Colinton Brigade conducts training 
every month on the second Saturday, at 
two o’clock, at the Station at Colinton.   
Everyone is welcome. If possible, crews 
are asked to arrive at 1330 (1.30 pm) to 
check the trucks before training.  
 
The Junior brigade is in action, once a 
month on the second Thursday of the 
month. Contact Michael Burton (0407 003 
392) for details.                                        �  
 
Membership:  
 
Membership: please pay by cash at 
training, or cheque to The Treasurer, 
Colinton Rural Fire Brigade, 88 Weemala 
Lane, Michelago NSW 2620.  
 
Membership fees: $15.00 for adults, $5.00 
for juniors. Donations are always welcome. 
Please provide a return address so a 
receipt can be mailed to you.                   �   
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Essential numbers 
 

Emergency 000 
 

Fire: 
Cooma Monaro Fire Control  

(24 hrs) 
1 300 722 164 
02-6455 0455  

 
Fire: 

Captain and Permit Officer:  
Graham Povey 
02-6454 4150 
0419 406 908 
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Koalas and fire: 
 
As we noted in the ‘call-out’ item, RFS Fire 
Control nowadays provides excellent maps 
which include possible koala colony 
boundaries, important when conducting HR 
burns. The recent Federal Government 
decision to list the koala as ‘endangered’ 
has been welcomed by conservation 
groups, and the Cooma-Monaro Shire has 
received a grant of $100,000 from the 
NSW Environmental Trust. This will allow a 
Koala Plan of Management to be 
developed for the Shire, says CMS Director 
of Environmental Services Peter Smith.  
 
According to the Monaro Post “Before the 
arrival of British settlers, the koala 
population was estimated at over 10 million 
koalas. This number went a long way 
towards reducing the bushfire risk as the 
koalas ate around 2 million tonnes of 
explosively flammable gum leaves per  
year …”                                                    �   
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Items for The Colinton Courier  to Nick Goldie at 
horehound@yless4u.com.au 

02 6235 9190 
by the first Saturday each month, or to any 

Committee member. For production assistance we 
are grateful to: 

 

 
 

and to  
 

 
 

The Colinton Courier  is also available at 
www.michelagoregion.org.au 

Views expressed in The Colinton Courier� are not 
necessarily those of the editor, the Brigade, or the 

RFS. 
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(we have been asked to pass on this message) 
 

Volunteer Week - Thanks: 
 

The NSW Rural Fire Service  
Monaro Team  

would like to thank our volunteers  
for their continued time and devotion to 

making the community a safer place.  
 

We would also like to extend our thanks 
to the families and employers who 

support our members to undertake the 
crucial functions of the  

NSW RFS.  
�
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Jeremy takes care of yet another flat tire 
for Alpha … 

 
 


